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Respect, Responsibility, Integrity 

Dates to Remember 
December 
Mon 12th – 14th Grade 6 Camp Sovereign Hill  
   * see 5/6 newsletter for travel changes* 

Wed 14th   Prep Parent Celebration 

Thurs 15th   Special Assembly, Principals Award  
9am - 10:30am 

Thur 15th   OSHC Family Celebration  

Fri 16th   No Assembly 

Fri 16th   Grade 2 Day Camp 

Fri 16th   Prep/Grade 6 Buddy Excursion 

Mon 19th  Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 

Tues 20th  Grade 5/6 Knox Leisure works  

Tues 20th  1pm  

Tues 20th  Last day of school for the year 

 1pm Grade 6 farewell 

assembly 

 1:20pm Drop off 

 1:30pm School finishes 

 
 

Reminder: 
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  From the Principal… 

 

Thought for the week: The only way to discover the limits of the possible is to go beyond them 

into the impossible.  Arthur C Clark 

Last Thursday December 1st we had a very successful Christmas Carols. It was an amazing night and 

I wish to thank all our organisers and helpers. It was a pleasure to sit and relax and watch our 

students perform and sing.   
 

At a special assembly on Thursday 15th we will acknowledge and announce our Principal Awards for 

2016 in Civics and Citizenship, Academic Excellence, and Most Improved. 
 

This is our last newsletter for the year and on Tuesday 20th of December we will farewell our Year 6 

children and families at our final assembly at 1.00pm.  I would like to acknowledge the following 

families who will move on as their last child leaves The Patch Primary School.  Many families have 

had a long association with us and we wish them and their children every success and happiness.   

The Andrews Family The Freeman Family 

The Hendy Family The McDonald Family 

The Simon Family The Shipsey Family 

The Stack Family The Vranjes Family 

The Chatfield Family  The Wallis Family 

The Travers /Gojdics  Family The Horton Family 

The Lee/Wren Family The Lee/Shaw Family. 

  

We are truly fortunate at this school to have such wonderful children, parents and staff. As always 

the teachers and integration aides have remained true to their passion – teaching your wonderful 

children, keeping them happy and educated has been foremost in their minds.   

 

What a pleasure it was to listen to the speeches of the Grade 6 Boys on Tuesday and Grade 6 Girls 

on Wednesday during the presentation night of Taming of the Butterflies. They all did such a 

fantastic job; how proud you all must be as parents. A huge thank you to Bill and Nola for your 

generous time and effort you have kindly given to our Grade 6 students, we greatly appreciate it.  

Our Emergency Management Plan (EMP) document has been updated and uploaded to meet the 

new requirement set by the Department. This document is available for you to read on the school 

website – it is important to note that the document is exceptionally large but includes the School, 

the Kinder and OSHC plans.  We have a smaller practical version that we use for staff.   

I wish you all a great and relaxing break – we are looking forward to 2017 

 

Deb 
herrmann.debra.a@edumail.vic.gov.au           
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A reminder for the commencement of Term 1 2017 

 
We are identified as being at higher risk on the Bushfire register and, as such, will be required 
to pre-emptively close on days of Code Red Day fire danger.  More information will be available 
next year.   
 
On days of Total fire ban all children will be required to be picked up from drop off and no 
children will be permitted to walk home or leave the school without an adult.  
 
It is important that all parents have alternative arrangements in place for these days.  
 
As part of continuing Emergency Management arrangements roll marking after the children 
have come in from lunch will occur. Please remember to sign out your child/children if they are 
leaving early.  In the event of a fire we would waste several precious moments trying to work 
out where children are if they have not been signed out.  
 

 

 

BOOK FAIR 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Book Fair that 

was held in November.  

We sold almost $3000 in books and novelty items. I love 

seeing the children come in with their pocket money and 

spend ages (and I mean ages) looking for the exact right 

book, pen or eraser.  

With your wonderful support, we raised $880 for the 

library.  

The next book fair will be in May. Hope to see you all there. 

 

Thanks again, and have a safe and happy Christmas. 

Josie   

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone: 5167 1458               Facsimile: 5167 1002        email: somers.camp.woorabinda@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT TO SCHOOL COMMUNITY 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Every two years our school is offered a limited number of places at the Department of Education and Training’s Somers School 
Camp – Woorabinda over 5 days for children in Years 4 & 5. 
 
This year our allocated time is 13/03/2017 – 17/03/2017.  It is a five day commitment and as such I would ask that you only fill 
in the expression of interest form, if your child can attend without concerns of sports or family commitments. 
 
Children who gain selection from our school will join with other Year 4 and 5 children from our school network in this very 
special Outdoor and Environmental Education and Personal Development program. 
 
The camp has both indoor and outdoor activities all run by specialist permanent teaching staff with the assistance of five local 
teachers who will accompany the children to and from the camp – this may also include one of our own teaching staff. 
 
The activities are mainly physical and outdoor and include High and Low Ropes Courses, Canoeing, Initiative Activities which 
require a reasonable level of physical fitness. All children are also required to take part in the following activities: Archery, Art, 
Environmental Studies, Bush Cooking, Mapping, Flying Fox, Disco Night, Camp Fire Night Singing and Diary Writing. Separate 
boys and girls living arrangements are provided but all activities are done in mixed groups. 
 
The fee for the camp is $190 and must be paid in full before children can attend. The fee includes transport, accommodation 
and meals. 
 
This is a great experience and provides children with the opportunity to accept challenges, improve their self-esteem, meet and 
mix with other children from our local area, have fun and learn at the same time. 
 
If you would like your Grade 4 or 5 child to attend please fill in the expression of interest form below and return it by 
December 20. 
 
Names will be selected at random however consideration of behaviour and social skills must be taken into account. 
 
If you have any questions please contact me at school. 
 
Michelle Rayner 
Assistant Principal 
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Dates to Remember – even more! 

 
 
December 
Mon 12th – 14th Grade 6 Camp Sovereign Hill * Please see 5/6 newsletter for travel changes* 

Wed 14th   Prep Parent Celebration 
Thurs 15th   Special Assembly, Principals Award 9am - 10:30am 

Thurs 15th   OSHC Family Celebration 

Fri 16th   No Assembly 
Fri 16th   Grade 2 Day Camp 

Fri 16th   Prep/Grade 6 Buddy Excursion 

Mon 19th  Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 

Tues 20th  Grade 5/6 Knox Leisure works  
Tues 20th 1pm  Grade 6 farewell assembly  
Tues 20th  Last day of school for the year 

 1pm Grade 6 farewell assembly 

 1:20pm Drop off 

 1:30pm School finishes 

 

January 

Tues 10th   Uniform shop ordering opens on Qkr! 
 

February 
Wed 1st   First day back for all students 8:50 start 
Thurs 2nd  Uniform shop opens 
 
 
 



 
 
 
  

 
 
More information shall be provided next year; looking forward to hearing from as many interested 
participants as possible. 



  

 

 



 

 

            



 
  
  

 



                    

 



 
 

Community Notices 
 
 

In Schools Music 

Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Trumpet, French horn, Trombone, Tuba, Drums, Percussion, and Bass 
Guitar. New students. Enrolments to Andrew McAlister on 0408467147 or email 
ismusic@bigpond.com 
 
 

Music Tuition with Chris Walker 
Lessons in piano, guitar and bass guitar during school hours and after.  
Phone 0407 049 012 or email chrisw7@ymail.com 
 
 

Violin, Viola & Cello Lessons 
Lessons are available at school on Fridays with experienced strings teacher Jane Coleman. 
For further information call: 0431 290 396 or email: janeliz.coleman@gmail.com. Be quick as there is 
currently only a small number of places available for new pupils. 
 
 

Private Ukulele Lessons 
The Patch School students now have the opportunity to take private ukulele lessons, starting next 
term on Mondays, from week 2 onwards. The Patch School parent, Jess Dunn, has had 5 years 
experience teaching ukulele to kids and adults and is looking forward to teaching at The Patch. The 
cost is $14 for a 20 minute individual lesson or $10 for a paired lesson (subject to suitable pairing). 
For more information, please call or email. 
0408 102 542 jessdunn.arts@gmail.com.au 
 

 

The Importance of Attendance 
Please remember that all students are expected to be in their classroom, ready to 
begin lessons by 8.50am. 
We understand that now and again things don’t go to plan but all families should 
aim for their children to be at school by this time. 
Parents should also remember that late arrivals or early leavers must be signed in or 
out by their parent or guardian using the system on the iPad at the office. The 
appropriate orange or red tag must also be given to the classroom teacher when 
collecting your child. 
The Department of Education & Training has very specific expectations about school 
attendance and we ask that all parents be mindful of the importance of prompt 
and regular attendance at school. 
Thank you. 

The Department of Education and Training & The Patch Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. 
No responsibility is accepted by the Department of Education and Training & The Patch Primary School for accuracy of information contained in 
advertisement or claims made by them. 
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